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How do investments in equities work? How do you trade on the
financial markets? What are stock market indices? What strategies
can
be implemented when investing in shares?




 








Questions such as these are increasingly common in the era of
global
markets. Today, investing independently has become easier from an
operational point of view, but the world of finance is still a
difficult and complicated one for the uninitiated to
understand.




 








This guide aims to resolve the main doubts of those who want to
learn
more about financial markets and understand how they work. It is a
real financial education course that aims to offer the basic theory
together with some fundamental operational ideas to get you
started.




 








The focus of this guide is in fact to offer truly useful and
practical knowledge. It is therefore not an academic handbook, but
rather a step-by-step process designed to take the reader by the
hand
and lead him or her through the financial markets.




In the following pages, all the main concepts about equities are
explained: from the basic definition to the potential of these
financial instruments. From analytical strategies to portfolio
management and risk control techniques.




 








But at the same time, this guide is also a path to discovering
one's
own nature as an investor. This will allow you to approach notions
such as risk appetite, time horizon or portfolio management.




 








Finally, there are two different tests within the manual. The first
one, at the beginning of the book, allows the reader to assess his
basic knowledge. The second test, at the end of the book, is aimed
at
assessing the acquisition of the knowledge explained. 





 








The basis of this guide, however, remains the invitation to
consider
all this as a starting point and not as an end point. The hope is
that it will be the start of a truly prosperous journey in the
financial markets.
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Equities are a key financial instrument in the functioning of the
economic system. In finance, shares are divided ownership of a
company that entitle the holder to receive the company's earnings
and
to cast a vote at a shareholders' meeting. 





 








From a practical point of view, shares represent the unitary parts
into which the share capital of a company is divided, while the
holder of a share possesses the rights and obligations for the
percentage part of ownership. 





 








The shareholder is therefore a full member of the company. However,
he is not a creditor, because he consciously chooses to participate
in the economic activity of the company. This implies that he will
benefit from the profits, but he is also prepared to bear the
relevant risks in the event of losses. Should the company fail, he
is
prepared to bear the loss of the entire capital invested.




 








By issuing shares and placing them, companies finance their
economic
activity and aim to develop their business. As we will discover in
the course of this guide, not all shares are the same. There are
some
specific classes of shares that do not allow voting rights, or that
have enhanced voting rights. In return, the shareholder may have a
higher priority in receiving profits or sharing profits.




 








There are also shares that are not listed on financial markets.
These
are characterised by being illiquid, i.e. more difficult to sell
and
to transfer to other parties. Listed shares, on the other hand, are
easy to transfer because they can be bought or sold on regulated
markets.




 








From a practical point of view, a person who owns a certain amount
of
shares has an ownership share in relation to the total value of the
company. Capital companies issue shares by assigning a nominal
value,
which is derived from the valuation carried out on the company.
Then,
the price of the shares is decided by market fluctuations.




 








The ownership of shares can be documented through the issuance of a
share certificate. Modern financial markets tend to regulate the
issuance and exchange of shares on an intangible basis.
Transactions
are handled within stock exchanges. The latter follow the rules
laid
down by institutional regulators in order to protect investors,
make
the market liquid and develop the economy as a whole.




 








In order to buy shares, investors must have a securities account,
provided by the bank or a broker. The purchased shares are
deposited
dematerialised in the account. 





 








Stock markets collect equity securities issued by different
companies. They are therefore the places where the exchange of
shares
takes place. For some time now, they have no longer been physical
places, but computer platforms that act as trading venues.




 








During the opening phase, they intersect the supply and demand made
by investors. Regulated markets are therefore systems where various
intermediaries, on their own behalf or on behalf of clients, act in
order to execute intentions to buy or sell securities. Exchanges
take
place when offers to buy or sell are matched at the same price and
on
the basis of the quantity actually available.




 








To give a general idea of the size of regulated markets, the world
market capitalisation of equities listed on a stock exchange is
approximately $100 trillion. There are more than 60 stock exchanges
in the world, while 16 of them have a market capitalisation of more
than $1 trillion.




 








Financial markets are efficient systems, but they are characterised
by high volatility. This means that in the short term prices can
fluctuate very sharply, while in the long term they tend to reward
investors according to the growth of companies, markets and the
economy as a whole. Statistical evidence shows that the US stock
market has delivered an average annual return of 10% since 1926. 
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Before going into how equities work, it may be important to spend a
few minutes focusing on your basic knowledge of the subject. 





 








The following introductory test will help you to better understand
the topics covered in the following pages, so as to introduce you
to
the key concepts of this subject.




 








 






        


        

        

        


                
	


                        



                        
Question

                
                
	


                        



                        
Yes

                
                
	


                        



                        
No

                
        

        

                
	


                        



                        I know the main characteristics of
equities.

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
        

        

                
	


                        



                        I know the concept of risk and I am aware
of how to manage it.

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
        

        

                
	


                        



                        I know how to calculate the return on a
stock.

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
        

        

                
	


                        



                        I am aware of the impact of dividends on a
portfolio of equities.

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
        

        

                
	


                        



                        I understand the basics of fundamental
analysis and its
                        implications for stock picking.

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
        

        

                
	


                        



                        I know what technical analysis is and how
it is used to decide
                        when it is best to execute a trade.

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
        

        

                
	


                        



                        I know the bìas and errors of judgement
that typically affect
                        investors when managing market
positions.

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
        

        

                
	


                        



                        I establish investment plans that are
consistent with my
                        objectives and my level of risk
acceptance.

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
        

        

                
	


                        



                        I am aware of my expectations with regard
to the return I can get
                        from the market.

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
        

        

                
	


                        



                        I understand investors' prejudices and the
consequences they have
                        on investments.

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
        

        

                
	


                        



                        Use of investment management techniques
that also take into
                        account psychological as well as purely
financial aspects.

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
                
	


                        



                        
 



                        

                
        

        

                
	


                        



                        I know the advantages of using demo
accounts to simulate my
                        investment strategies.
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